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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 8th December 2015 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. K. Hanmer – Chair, S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne, M. Hanmer, D. Plant, Shirley Reynolds, Stephen Reynolds, C.F. Smith, H. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K. Watkins.
IN ATTENDANCE: Daniel Owen (Telford & Wrekin Council) and Five members of the public.

15/2762  Apologies  All members were present.  
15/2763 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  No declarations were made.
15/2764 To receive Daniel Owen from Telford & Wrekin Council to give an update on the planning application for the Sutherland School Site.

Daniel thanked the council for inviting him to the meeting and said that the application for the Sutherland School site will go to the planning committee on 16th December.  Daniel said that when he was writing his report for the committee he realised that the parish council had raised objections so he agreed to attend our meeting to answer any questions we may have.
A resident of Gibbons Road said that she is in attendance partly on behalf of the Manageress of Trench Tots Nursery and asked for confirmation that the Trench Community Centre site will be shown separately from the rest of the planning application.  Daniel said that the site needs to be incorporated as a whole to satisfy Sport England.  The resident expressed concern that the application includes the provision of senior football.  Daniel said that he has spoken to Dawn Toy and Derek Owen and has been assured that although the pitch is designated for senior football and has been for a long time, it will not be used as such as there are no changing facilities on the site.  Daniel pointed out that although there is no proposal in the scheme to have senior football, he cannot say that there will not be senior football in the future, but there would have to be a separate application for a change of use.
The resident said that Trench Tots Nursery is concerned about the access to their site which is positioned on the junction with Lennock Road and there are plans to extend the nursery.  Daniel said that TWC Estates Department are in discussion with the Nursery about extending and he is unable to divulge any details.  Daniel said that the access points will need to be considered at a later date after the planning application has been approved.  Regarding the open area at the top of the site, Daniel said that the piece of land forms part of the Green Guarantee pledge which if approved means the area will not be built on.
Cllr. Charles Smith said that Trench Tots will have 19 parking spaces allocated and there is no intention to dispose of the fields and green space at the top of the site.  If it was proposed to build houses at the top of the site the impact on the church which is a listed building would have to be considered.  Cllr. Smith said that he will be speaking at the committee meeting on behalf of the parish council as we need to object that no affordable housing is proposed for the site and we need to have the right sort of housing and ensure the open space is protected.  Cllr. Smith said that some trees and the hedge at the site will be retained.
Cllr. Mick Hanmer suggested that a big community centre should be built on the site for the use of all residents of the parish.  

A resident said that TWC carried out a survey several years ago that showed by 2016 there would be a surplus of football pitches and pointed out that it would be better to have a community centre.

A resident asked how far in the future will further consultation take place for the proposed housing.  Daniel said that if permission is granted on 16th December the consent lasts for three years from that date, so any time within those three years.

A resident said that the land on the site was compulsory purchased in the 1950’s for school use by Shropshire County Council and asked why the use was now changing.  Daniel said that he is unable to answer that question without checking further.

There were no further questions and the Chair thanked Daniel for attending and he left the meeting at 7.25pm.

15/2765 Public Session

a) A resident who owns the Bulls Head Garage said that since people have moved into the new houses at Talbot Close he has had a car stolen and one vandalised.  The resident said that he does not like to point the finger but these young residents are congregating outside his shop on Plough Road and his mother is scared to come out of her adjacent house.  The resident said that PCSO Harrison is aware of this problem and he has agreed to talk to Maninplace who own the properties. The resident said that some neighbours are considering putting their properties up for sale and he wonders if his own house has decreased in value.  The resident said that there has been no vandalism in the area for fourteen years until now and he wondered if the council are aware of what is going on.  He is very concerned that his mother is so upset and said that others could be too.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said that another resident raised this problem at the last meeting and as a result he emailed the Cohesion Team at TWC who have spoken to both West View and Maninplace.  The team have confirmed that West View provides supported accommodation for up to 7 adults, 18 years and above.  The contact name is Debbie Maurice and she would be willing to meet the parish council.  Maninplace have a night inn which provides supported and emergency accommodation for up to 6 adults and 16 beds for long term accommodation.  The point of contact is Julie Hamilton and she would also be willing to meet with us.  It was RESOLVED to invite Debbie Maurice and Julie Hamilton to our meeting in January and to also invite the police to attend.
b) A resident asked when the yellow lines will be installed at the top of Wade Road.  The resident also expressed concern about the safety of pupils’ crossing over New Road by the Leisure Centre and said that she is worried that someone will be killed there. The resident said that she understood that TWC were to install a zebra crossing near to Wade Road.  The resident also expressed concern about vehicles turning right across traffic when coming out of the car park on Wrockwardine Wood Way and understood that only left turning was going to be allowed.   The Clerk informed members that she has received a telephone call from a resident of Chapel Terrace who is also very concerned for pupils’ safety on New Road and he suggested that they need supervision when crossing the road.  It was RESOLVED to invite a member of Highways to our meeting in February to discuss this matter.  It was agreed to Cllr. Shirley Reynolds request to write to the Planning Authority to ask them to look back at the original application regarding the access to the car park on Wrockwardine Wood Way to ascertain if vehicles were to be made to turn left only.
15/2766 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 10th November 2015 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
15/2767 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

a) The Clerk informed members that together with Cllr. C.F. Smith she attended a meeting with Arriva at Stafford Park where Mr. Crowsley said that he is addressing the problem of punctuality with Service 7.  Mr. Crowsley also said that he is willing to attend one of our meetings in the future.
b) The Clerk informed members that BT have offered compensation of £20.99 for being without a phone line for a month and she is currently negotiating with them for an increase in this offer. 

15/2768  CORRESPONDENCE
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Invitation to the Mayor’s Charity Event on Tuesday 9th February at Peppers, Trench Road at 7.15pm.  Tickets are £20 each for a three course banquet meal and welcome drink.  The Mayor’s Charity Appeal is for the Samaritans, MS Society and Wellington Cottage Care.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Copy of a public notice regarding land at the Sutherland School site. The notice states that the site will be fully secured in January and the nearest open space available for public use will be at Trench Playing Fields.  Once the site has been developed part of the area will be managed as open space.
c) Telford & Wrekin Council – email from Phil Pritchard regarding the Parish Environmental Team.  Phil says that further to our agreement to additional funding to offset increased apprenticeship costs, it has been decided that TWC will absorb the costs for this financial year.
d) Katrina Baker – Invitation to a Parish Forum on NHS Update on 15th December at 6.30pm at Wellington Civic Centre.  Samantha Davies, David Evans and Katy Driver of the NHS Trust will be in attendance. 
TABLED CORRESPONDENCE      
SALC – Information Bulletins 19th November and 4th December. Davinia Richardson – email asking for people to take part in a brand new BBC Two series called Britain’s Most Spectacular Backyard Builds.  Local Council Review Magazine.
15/2769 PAYMENTS TO BE ISSUED
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for December 2015.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for December 2015 totalling £4640.90 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)

15/2770 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE A STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR NOVEMBER
A Statement of Accounts for November was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for November 2015.
15/2771 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
a) The Chair thanked everyone for attending the Senior Citizens Christmas Party on Sunday 6th December and said that she has received a lot of feedback from residents and not all of it was complimentary.  The Chair requested that this item is put on the agenda for discussion at the next meeting and asked members to consider alternative locations and bring any ideas and suggestions to discuss at the meeting in January.
b) Cllr. Thompson asked if the Finance Committee could consider funding Christmas lighting for next year.

15/2772 DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Full Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th January 2016 in the School Hall at 7pm.
The meeting closed at 7.30pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….
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